

## STATE OF CONNECTICUT

## CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051
Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov
www.ct.gov/csc

## VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

December 16, 2019

Brian Paul Development Manager T-Mobile 35 Griffin Road South Bloomfield, CT 06002

RE:

**EM-T-MOBILE-006-181207** – T-Mobile notice of intent to modify an existing telecommunications facility located at 60 Rice Lane, Beacon Falls, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Paul:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your letter dated November 20, 2019, submitted on behalf of T-Mobile, requesting an extension of time to submit a notice of completion of construction for the above-referenced exempt modification.

The Council hereby grants an extension of time until December 31, 2020, to submit a notice of completion of construction.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should T-Mobile need additional time to submit a notice of completion or decides not to proceed with construction.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/IN/lm

Kri Pelletier, SBA Communications Corporation



T-Mobile USA 35 Griffin Road South Bloomfield, CT 06002

November 20, 2019

Attorney Melanie Bachman Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06501



RE: EM-T-Mobile-006-181207 T-Mobile Site #CT11299D 60 Rice Lane, Beacon Falls, CT Request for Extension of Approval



Dear Attorney Bachman,

The T-Mobile site located on 60 Rice Lane, Beacon Falls, Connecticut was unable to meet the Connecticut Siting Council closeout requirements to comply by 12/31/2020. This site is an exempted modification on a self-support tower. The site is currently scheduled to be completed by the end of June 2020. We are formally requesting an extension for this EM approval.

## EM-T-Mobile-006-181207

Please contact Audra Maher at 860-605-7805 with any questions or concerns. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Brian Paul, Development Manager